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Question #1: Please confirm that participation as part of this contract will not conflict a firm 
from performing construction management services for the projects in the future. 
Answer #1: Paragraph 2 – Section 1 – INTRODUCTION of the Request for Proposals 
(SJCDPW-RFP-25-05) states:  

“The selected FIRM will not be invited to submit technical proposal for design 
engineering or construction management services for the Grant Line Road Realignment 
or SR26/Jack Tone Road Intersection Improvements projects.” 

Participation in this contract will not allow a consultant to participate in Construction 
Management services for the same project. 

Question #2: Are there preliminary design schedules or milestones that can be shared?  
Answer #2: SJCDPW is currently soliciting proposals from design engineering firms for the 
Grant Line Road Realignment project. SJCDPW’s goal, for scheduling purposes, is to have 
sixty-five percent (65%) design completed for that project within eighteen (18) months or less 
from issuance of the Notice to Proceed (NTP) of that contract. Submission of the ninety-five 
percent (95%) design is expected on or before twenty-four (24) months from issuance of the 
NTP.  Right-of-Way activities are expected to be completed within thirty-six (36) months from 
issuance of the NTP.  Submission of the Final signed PS&E is expected to be completed on or 
before forty-two (42) months from issuance of the NTP.” 

Question #3: Section 1, "Introduction", of the RFP states that no Subconsultants shall be 
allowed. While we anticipate that the scope of work per project to be conducted by an individual 
or firm, our intent was to partner with subconsultants to better provide flexibility and scope 
capacity should the need arise. Are subconsultants disallowed for this pursuit? 
Answer #3: Subconsultants are not disallowed for this contract.  SJCDPW will review all 
proposed staff and teams proposed to provide the requested services. 
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